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Anduhyaun Inc. 

 
 
 

 
MANDATE 

 
 
“To support Indigenous women and their children in their 

efforts to maintain their cultural identity, self-esteem, and 

economic, physical and spiritual well-being” 
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Annual Meeting 
Thursday July 4, 2019, 5:30pm 

 
“The Gathering Room” 

Nekenaan Second Stage Housing 
1296 Weston Road 

Toronto, ON 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

5:30 – 6:00 pm Dinner 
6:00 – 7:30 pm Business 
 

BUSINESS 
 

Opening Prayer 
 
Moment of Silence 
 

1. Approval of Agenda 
 

2. Approval of Minutes of 2018 Annual Meeting 
 

3. Business Arising 
 
4. Message from the President 

 
5. Auditor’s Report 

 
6. Appointment of Auditor for 2019-2020 

 
7. Program Reports 

 
8. Present Board of Directors Slate 
 
9. Questions or Concerns 

 
10. Meeting Adjournment 

 
11. Closing Prayer 
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ANDUHYAUN INC. 
 

Annual Meeting Minutes – July 4, 2018 
Gathering Room, Nekenaan 1296 Weston Road, Toronto ON 

 
Present: Deborah Graham, Cathy Pawis, Spenta Mazkoori, Judy Malcom, Christina 

Doxtator, Andrew Manini, Blanche Meawassige, Lisa Powell, Jannies Le, Robin 
Chenevert-Keays, Amber Laforme, Janet Burning, I.C. (305), T.T. (507), Trevor 
Meawasige, Stephanie Hill, Maria Martinez-Gastaneta,  Jelica Vrana, Janet 
Cangiano, Randy Pitt, Bonnie Johnston, Gill Dugas, Andre Dugas, Jessica 
Brigham (MP Ahmed Hussen Representative), Steven Silverberg  

 
Regrets:  Wanda Whitebird, Evonne Wright (proxy to Christina Doxtator) 

 
Note taker: Deborah Brant  
 
 

Opening Prayer – Cathy Pawis 
 

Moment of Silence  
 
A moment of silence was had for the Victims of Violence, and Murdered and Missing 
Indigenous women. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:27 pm. 

 
1. Approval of 2018 Annual Meeting Agenda 

 
Motion: “To accept the 2018 Annual Meeting Agenda as presented”. 

 
 Moved: Andrew Manini 
 Second:  Judy Malcom 
 Carried:  
  

Deborah Graham, Anduhyaun Board of Directors President, thanked and welcomed 
everyone for attending the 2018 Annual Meeting. 

 
Deborah Graham asked everyone to introduce themselves.  
 

2. Approval of 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes  
 
 

Motion: “To accept the 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes, with amendments”. 
 
 Moved: Andrew Manini 
 Second: Spenta Mazkoori 
 Carried: 
 

• Amendments:  correct Judy Malcom and Cathy Pawis names. 
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• Business arising  
 
N/A 

 
• Message From the President  -  
 
 President’s Annual Report – Deborah Graham 

  
On behalf of my fellow Board members, welcome to our Annual General Meeting. 
 
As we have stated before, we are sure Anduhyaun's original Grandmothers, Vera Martin, 
Mildred Redmond, Mary Jane Young and Jeannette Lavell, and signatories of our Letters 
Patent, March 121h1973, would be pleased that our circle continues to remain strong. 
The strong circle is evident in Cathy Pawis and Wanda Whitebird both of whom have 
shared their wisdom and experience as volunteer Board members since 2005. Thank 
you Cathy and Wanda for your generosity of spirit. 
 
The Greater Toronto Area's, GTA, lack of permanent affordable housing is an ongoing 
Client concern, especially when waiting lists can be 5 years or more. We are pleased to 
report that our second stage housing's occupancy rate is approximately 71%, and that 
we assisted 26 Clients in acquiring permanent housing this year. 
 
You will also see from Steve Silverberg's, Auditor’s report, our efforts to remain within 
budget have proven to be modestly successful. 
 
Thank you to the Ministry of Community and Social Services (MCSS), Toronto Social 
Housing Unit (TSHU), and Homelessness Partnership Initiative (HPI), for the 
administrative support and funding. We extend special thanks and gratitude to those who 
have donated time, items and finances this past year; to name a few, Unifor 112, the 
Rotary Club of Etobicoke and Basketeers. 
 
It has been a busy year for our dedicated 7 member Fundraising Committee. Our 
objectives were to increase our fundraising efforts through events and partnerships. For 
example, in the spring, we partnered with Vesey’s Seeds and raised a modest sum 
through the sale of garden bulbs. Also, we held two fundraising events, one, our first 
Annual Strawberry Moon Fundraiser; second, an online Winter Campaign, for both 
events we raised $9,818.35. In March of this year, we hosted a donor appreciation 
evening, Friends of Anduhyaun, for our donors and sponsors. 
 
A special thanks to our Executive Director, Blanche Meawassige for her continued 
efforts to secure a new shelter. For the upcoming year, we will continue our fundraising 
efforts and our quest for a new shelter. 
 
We hope you will join us in our efforts to raise awareness and bringing an end to 
Gender-Based Violence, Murder and Missing Indigenous Women, Human Trafficking 
and violence against children. 
 
Last but not least, I would like to thank all staff who remain dedicated to our mandate 
and my fellow Members of the Board, fundraising committee for their ongoing dedication 
and hard work. 
 
Miigwetch/Thank You 
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 Motion: “To accept the President’s annual report as presented”. 

   Moved  Cathy Pawis 
   Second: Judy Malcom 
   Carried: 
 
3. Auditor’s Report – Forster, Silverberg and Short LLP  

 The audited financial statements for 2017-2018 were presented by Steven Silverberg. 

   Motion:  “To defer the Audited Financial Statements for Anduhyaun  
     Inc. for the year ending March 31, 2018, to provide more  
     details on ALFDC HPS”. 

   Moved: Andrew Manini 
   Second: Spenta Mazkoori 
   Carried: 
 
4. Appointment of Auditor for 2018/2019. 

 Motion: “To tender out the appointment of auditor for 2018/2019”. 

   Moved: Cathy Pawis 
   Second: Judy Malcom 
   Carried 
 

5. Program Reports 

Executive Director’s Report – Blanche Meawassige 

To Anduhyaun's donors and funders we appreciate your ongoing support, notably, Ministry of 
Community Social Services (MCSS), Homelessness Partnering Strategy (HPS), Miziwe Biik 
Aboriginal Employment and Training; Toronto Social Housing Unit (TSHU), The Rotary Club of 
Etobicoke; Unifor 112; and Indigenous and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC). 
 
In 2016, Ontario (MCSS) launched a strategy to end human trafficking. Later, MCSS partnered 
with the Ontario Native Women's Association to establish the Indigenous Anti-Human Trafficking 
Liaisons and requested a call for proposals, to which Anduhyaun responded and was 
successful. For the remainder of 2018, Anduhyaun will conduct a feasibility study led by co-
team leaders Bonnie Johnston and Tsitra McKay. Bonnie and Tsitra will engage the community 
to assess the need for wrap-around services. 
 
With the financial support of HPS and the City of Toronto, a number of minor capital upgrades 
and purchases were completed, such as: 
 

• Nekenaan has a fully accessible unit and is AODA compliant 
• Replacement of small appliances 
• Re-pavement of driveway 
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In addition to the above, HPS also supported Anduhyaun in providing culturally 
appropriate programming. Programming that holds fast to Anduhyaun’s belief that 
Traditional healing and knowledge is not only a way of life but path that is fundamental to 
one's life journey. 
 
To the Board of Directors, thank you for bringing your passion, intellect, insight, experience 
and resources to the table. To staff for their service and dedication to those we serve. Finally 
to my colleagues, thank you for sharing your gift of humour, experience and kindness. 
 
This past year, we said farewell to Cathi Porciello and Pamela Hart and thank them for 
their service. At the same time, we welcomed Amber LaForme, Transitional Support 
Coordinator, TSC, to the team. 
 
During the upcoming year, we will continue to provide optimum service with confidence and 
renewed determination.  Thank you. 
 

 Motion: “To accept the Executive Director’s annual report as presented”. 
    
   Moved  Judy Malcom 
   Second: Christina Doxtator 
   Carried: 

 
Shelter Annual Report – Lisa Powell 

 
This past fiscal year the shelter have serviced 157 women and 64 children within the Shelter. 
This past Fiscal we saw that women were staying longer and working on their care plans 
while we offered a safe and secure place to reside while gaining resources and counselling.   
We also recognized an increase in the amount of children that was serviced as well as their 
length of stay, which has become longer. Of the 157 women served 16 were successful in 
securing permanent housing. The Outreach programs have jointly serviced 349 women and 
13 children. 
 
We have had the great honour of having special invited out of town elders/ grandmother’s 
and teachers provide circles and ceremony to our women and children thus providing an 
opportunity to reconnect with one's culture. 
 
During the past year we have had the pleasure of experiencing compassion and generosity 
of many, including the students from Humber College in Professor Peter Dawson's classes. 
These students have started to work to raise awareness about the barriers our Indigenous 
women and children face. This new set of students from Humber College, have donated 
supplies, toiletries and food items 

 
We would like to acknowledge the Etobicoke Rotary Club and the group Basketeers, for 
their continued commitment to our Clients by way of donations. Anduhyaun Shelter would 
also like to thank the Ministry of Community & Social Services for their continued funding 
and support, City Hall for their kind support through the Shoebox Project, which provided 
personalized gifts at Christmas. We would also like to include and acknowledge all the individual 
kindness from various community members that have gave back to us in some way and their 
continued support through donations and awareness sharing. 
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We would like to thank our staff for their ongoing support in assisting our clients with all 
challenges faced on their personal journeys. 
 
Anduhyaun Shelter look ahead to another strong year in supporting women and children as they 
move forward in maintaining their cultural identity, self-esteem , and their economic, physical 
and spiritual well-being , while providing safety and security for all. 
 
Meegwetch. Anduhyaun Shelter Management 
 
  Motion: “To accept the Shelter Director annual report as presented”. 

    Moved  Andrew Manini 
    Second: Judy Malcom 
    Carried: 
 
Nekenaan Second Stage Housing Annual Report – Robin Chenevert-Keays 

The past fiscal year has once again been very rewarding and busy here at Nekenaan. Over the 
past year we have maintained an occupancy rate of 71%. We welcomed 10 new households 
and helped 10 families move from Nekenaan to permanent and or affordable housing. At the 
end of our fiscal year, March 31, 2018 we had a total 18 families occupying 22 units with a 75% 
occupancy rate and no arrears. 
 
There have been several improvements here at Nekenaan. With support from the 
Homelessness Partnering Strategy (HPS), high powered fans and new microwaves for all the 
units were purchased. With a grant from HPS we also repaved the driveway, adding a more 
accessible front entrance and walk way. We replaced all toilets, renovated the main office, the 
61h floor offices, the basement activity room, and kitchen with new flooring, and a fresh coat of 
paint. 
 
One major improvement we were able to achieve this year, is our new accessible unit. Thanks 
to the generous grant we received from the City of Toronto, we were able to renovate one of our 
current units into an accessible unit. This unit can accommodate a woman and a child. It 
includes a brand new bathroom, mobility beds, specially designed kitchen and furniture for 
clients with accessibility needs. This will only enhance our ability to provide more options to 
women fleeing violence and who need this accommodation. 
 
With the addition of the Housing Administrator Assistant position, our ability to assist the new 
and existing clients has greatly increased. Nekenaan's successes and growth will always be 
reflected best in the lives of the women and children who come to live here. As we continue to 
grow and change, there will be challenges to face, but, we will become stronger and wiser 
because of them. I look forward to working together with our Nekenaan staff, to continue to 
provide support to the women and children who access our services. 
 
Thank you. 

  Motion: “To accept the Housing Administrator’s annual report as   
    presented”. 
 
 



 
 
 

11 | P a g e  
 

  Moved  Judy Malcom 
  Second: Spenta Mazkoori 
  Carried: 
 

Transitional Support Coordinator Annual Report – Amber LaForme  
 
I am fairly new here at Anduhyaun as the Transitional Support Coordinator (TSC), and I would 
like to take this time to introduce myself. My name is Amber LaForme and I hail all the way from 
the Six Nations reserve. I am of both Mohawk and Seneca Nations and of the Turtle clan. I am 
very pleased to have joined the Anduhyaun team. 
 
The TSC strives to meet Anduhyaun's mandate, and with this focus, there has been ongoing 
growth this year in programming and tenant supports. 
 
Programming has continued focusing on traditional teachings from Traditional Teachers/Elders. 
Other programming has included healthy eating community cooking, free general admissions to 
the ROM, onsite food bank and an onsite clothing bank. New initiatives include a resource room 
with computer access for the tenants, and a Housing Support worker coming from Wigwamen 
Inc monthly to Nekenaan. 
 
Continuing partnerships and relationships are with Anishnawbe Health Toronto, FoodShare, 
Barbra Schlifer Clinic for Women, Wigwamen Inc, Kids Up Front, Brands for Canada, The Stop 
Community, Aboriginal Legal Services of Toronto, Royal Ontario Museum, Aboriginal Services 
of CAMH, Aboriginal Housing Support Centre, the Mount Dennis community centre and Native 
Women's Resource Centre (NWRC). 
 
Continuing to be a primary focus is developing working relationships and partnerships with 
anyone who can assist with accessing permanent housing for the tenants of Nekenaan. I am 
currently working on developing a partnership with Council Fire's housing program. 
 
The next year is anticipated with optimism and excitement.  There is much gratitude and 
appreciation for the direction and support of Anduhyaun's Executive Director, Blanche 
Meawassige, and the Board of Directors.  Along with a passionate dedicated management team 
whom I have the honour to work with, I look forward to the next year. 
 
Thank you. 
 

  Motion: “To accept the Transitional Support Coordinator annual report as  
    presented”. 
 
    Moved  Andrew Manini  
    Second: Christina Doxtator 
    Carried:  
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1. Board of Directors Slate 

 Deborah Graham presented the Board of Directors slate for 2018/2019 as follows: 

 Deborah Graham - President 
 Cathy Pawis – Vice President 
 Andrew Manini - Treasurer 
 Spenta Mazkoori - Secretary 
 Judy Malcom – Board Member 
 Christina Doxtator – Board Member 
 Evonne Wright – Board Member 
 Wanda Whitebird – Board Member 
 
  Motion: “To accept the slate for the 2018/19 Board of Directors”. 

  Moved: Cathy Pawis 
  Second: Deborah Graham 
  Carried 
 

2. Questions/Concerns 

 N/A 

3. Meeting Adjournment 

  Motion:  “To adjourn the Anduhyaun Annual Meeting for 2018 at  
     7:22 pm”. 
 
  Moved:   Andrew Manini 
  Second:  Judy Malcom 
 

4.  Closing Prayer – Cathy Pawis  

 

 

BOARD SIGNATURE       DATE 
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Message from Anduhyaun’s President 
 

Annual General Meeting – July 2019 
Deborah Graham, President 

 
On behalf of my fellow Board members, welcome to our Annual General Meeting.  
 
At the beginning of our Annual General meetings, we give special mention to Anduhyaun’s original 
Grandmothers, Vera Martin, Mildred Redmond, Mary Jane Young and Jeannette Lavell, and 
signatories of our Letters Patent, March 12th1973. They would be pleased that our circle continues 
to remain strong.  
 
Anduhyaun’s board has grown to 9 dedicated volunteer board members.  We are proud to be 
working with a wide range of dedicated and caring individuals. We, as a board are constantly 
growing and learning through our involvement to be an effective board. I am confident we will 
remain steadfast in addressing the pressing challenges ahead. Next year, we will focus on board 
governance and structure with the development of new committees and sub-committees.   
 
You will also see from Steve Silverberg’s, Auditor’s report, our efforts to remain within budget 
have proven to be successful. Thank you to the Ministry of Children, Community and Social 
Services (MCCSS), Toronto Social Housing Unit (TSHU), and ALFDC Homelessness Partnering 
Strategy, for the administrative support and funding. We extend special thanks and gratitude to 
those who have donated time, items and finances this past year; to name a few, Unifor 112, 
Kiwanis Toronto, the Rotary Club of Etobicoke, Basketeers, The Dugas Family, Maxine Noel, 
acclaimed artist and Order of Canada Recipient. 
 
It has been a busy year for our Fundraising Committee. Our objectives were to increase our 
fundraising efforts through events and partnerships.  We held two fundraising events, one, our 
second Annual Strawberry Moon Fundraiser and one online Winter Campaign.  We hosted a 
donor appreciation evening, Friends of Anduhyaun, for our donors and sponsors.  I would also 
like to thank the fundraising committee for their dedication and hard work.  
 
We want to recognize and thank our Executive Director, Blanche Meawassige for her continued 
efforts to secure a new shelter. For the upcoming year, we will continue our fundraising efforts 
and our quest for a new shelter.  
 
We hope you will join us in our efforts to raise awareness and bringing an end to Gender-Based 
Violence, Murder and Missing Indigenous Women, Human Trafficking and violence against 
children.   
 
I would like to thank all of members of the board and volunteers for their generosity of spirit, and 
staff who remain dedicated to our mandate. 
 
 
Miigwetch/Thank You 
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Annual Report 
 

Annual Meeting – July 4, 2019 
Blanche Meawassige, Executive Director 

 
 
This past year there have been a number of changes, including the Homelessness Partnering 
Strategy (HPS). HPS was a unique community-based program aimed at preventing and reducing 
homelessness by providing direct support and funding to communities including Anduhyaun, for 
which are appreciative. Today, we are now working with Reaching Home: Canada’s 
Homelessness Strategy (formally HPS) which was designed to support the goals of the National 
Housing Strategy. 
 
To Anduhyaun’s donors and funders we appreciate your ongoing support, notably, (formerly) 
Ministry of Community Social Services (MCSS), Homelessness Partnering Strategy (HPS); 
Toronto Social Housing Unit (TSHU), The Rotary Club of Etobicoke; Unifor 112; and Indigenous 
and Northern Affairs Canada (INAC).  
 
Last year’s report spoke to our success in obtaining funds from The Human Trafficking Strategy, 
MCSS, to conduct a study. Since, Bonnie Johnston and Tsitra McKay completed the study which 
looked at the need for wrap-around services. Our project was called Nanda. Loosely translated 
from Anishnaabemowin, Nanda means ‘to look or to search.’ There are a number of key findings. 
In particular, it was found that the current shelter structure does not work for many people who 
are trying to exit human trafficking. As a result, it was recommended that the shelter services and 
a housing services be delivered separately and based on best practices and promotes ‘social 
inclusion.’   
 
With the financial support of HPS, some minor capital upgrades and purchases were completed, 
such as: 

• Activity Room, Nekenaan  
• Accessible doors 

 
In addition to the above, we are grateful for HPS financial support so that culturally appropriate 
programming continues.  
  
To the Board of Directors, thank you for bringing your passion, intellect, insight, experience and 
resources to the table. To staff for their service and dedication to those we serve. Finally to my 
colleagues, miigwetch for your continued support, good food and sharing your gift of humour.   
 
Last but not least, I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge Jannies Le for her 
dedication and hard work this past year and extend warm wishes to her as she goes on Maternity 
Leave. 
 
During the upcoming year, we will continue to work diligently in our pursuit of a new shelter and 
continue to provide optimal service to those we serve.  
 
Thank you 
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Annual Report 
 

Annual Meeting – July 4, 2019 
Roma George, Shelter Coordinator 

 
 
 

This past fiscal year the shelter have serviced 243 women and 34 children. We offered a 
safe and secure place to reside while attending counselling, accessing external resources 
and participating in internal workshops and presentations. Of the 243 women served 101 
were Indigenous. The Outreach program serviced 239 women and children.  
 
Anduhyaun Shelter would also like to thank the Ministry of Community, Children & Social 
Services for their continued guidance, direction, funding and support. As well as all of 
their support guidance and perseverance in our efforts to secure a new shelter. We would 
also like to include and acknowledge all the individual kindness from various community 
members that have given back to us in some way and their continued support through 
donations and awareness sharing. We have been fortunate this year to be able to 
purchase a new refrigerator and stove, as well as new mattresses and cribs for all of the 
bedrooms and new computer systems for the staff to complete their work on.  
 
We would like to thank our staff for their ongoing support, guidance and expertise in 
assisting our clients with all the challenges they faced on their personal journeys. We 
welcomed many new faces to our Shelter team as well this year. This year we also held 
an all shelter staff training which included ministry training, networking and team building. 
We welcomed a college student placement which was very successful.  
 
Anduhyaun Shelter looks forward to assisting and supporting Indigenous women and 
children as they move forward in maintaining their cultural values, physically, mentally, 
emotionally and spiritually while providing safety and security in a strength based, client 
centred environment. We are all very excited with the anticipation of the new shelter in 
the coming years and look forward to new growth and change along the way.  
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Anduhyaun Shelter Management & Team 
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Annual Report 
 

Annual Meeting – July 4, 2019 
Robin Chenevert-Keays, Housing Administrator 

 
 

 
It has been another amazing and busy fiscal year at Nekenaan. Over the past year, we 
have maintained an occupancy rate of 90%. We welcomed 11 new households and 
helped 8 families move from Nekenaan to permanent and or affordable housing. At the 
end of our fiscal year, March 31st 2019 we had a total 20 families occupying 24 units with 
a 100% occupancy rate and no arrears.    
 
We have continued to bring improvements to Nekenaan, thanks to the Ontario Trillium 
Foundation. Thanks to this amazing opportunity, we have been able to repaint all the 
units, including the common rooms. We have also been able to refurbish all the kitchen 
cabinets with soft closing doors and drawers. This will extend the life of the cabinetry and 
will last us for many years to come. Also from this funding came our fantastic addition of 
the brand new tables, chairs, night tables, and dressers, each unit received to replace our 
aging furniture. Thank you Ontario Trillium Foundation for allowing us the opportunity to 
make our building better equipped to help the women we serve.  
 
We also wish to extend our gratitude to the ALFDC HPS Capital Grant. With this grant we 
were able to improve the gathering space and make it more accessible. The basement 
washrooms were refreshed with new counters. We also upgraded the accessibility of our 
front entrance, to improve access.   
 
On our administration side, we continue to update and reorganize our process to make 
sure that every woman who walks through our doors has more chances of success. Our 
waiting list has been streamlined to allow a quicker intake process, including interviews, 
and move-ins.  We have added continuous check-ins with clients while they are here to 
make sure they are supported and we continue to provide resources to optimize the 
client’s success.   
 
Nekenaan’s successes and growth will always be reflected best in the lives of the women 
and children who come to live here. As we continue to grow and change, there will be 
challenges to face, but, we will become stronger and wiser because of them. I once again 
look forward to working with our Nekenaan team, and to continue to provide support to 
the women and children who access our services.    
 
 
Thank you. 
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Annual Report 
 

Annual Meeting – July 4, 2019 
Amber Laforme, Transitional Support Coordinator (TSC)  

 

 

The TSC strives to meet Anduhyaun’s mandate, and with this focus, there has been 
ongoing growth this year in programming and tenants supports.  

Programming has continued focusing on traditional teachings from Traditional Teachers 
and Elders.  This year we had the pleasure of having a moccasin making workshop 
facilitated by Stephanie Pangowish as well as a Drum making workshop facilitated by 
Steve Teekens. We also had a drum birthing Ceremony. We invited Grandmother Isabelle 
Meawasige to facilitate a range of cultural programming with the clients. Other 
programming has included healthy eating community cooking, free general admissions 
to the ROM, weekly sessions with Dr. Taslim Alani-Verjee, onsite food bank and an onsite 
clothing bank. New initiatives include a resource room with computer access for the 
tenants, a Housing Support worker coming from Wigwamen Inc. two times a month to 
provide support and housing information.  

New relationships or partnerships created have been with Bala school cultural program, 
FoodShare, Barbra Schlifer Clinic for Women and a more developed commitment to 
working together with Toronto Public library. Continuing partnerships are with Kids Up 
Front, Brands for Canada, The Stop Community, Anishnawbe Health, Aboriginal Services 
of CAMH, Aboriginal Housing Support Centre and Mount Dennis community centre.  

A continuing primary focus is developing working relationships and partnerships with 
anyone who can assist with accessing permanent housing for the tenants of Nekenaan. 

Along with a passionate dedicated management team whom I have the honour to work 
with, the next year is anticipated with optimism and excitement.  

 

 
 
Transitional Support Coordinator  
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Annual Report 
 

Annual Meeting – July 4, 2019 
Jannies Le, Fundraising  

 
 

It has been an exciting and busy year for Anduhyaun’s staff and Fundraising Committee.  
 
Overall, we saw a modest increase in monetary donations this year compared to last. In 
2018-19 fiscal year Anduhyaun with the support of our Donors, Fundraising Committee, 
Board of Directors and Staff were able to raise $76364.99.  
 
In June, we held a successful 2nd Annual Strawberry Moon Fundraiser and had the honour 
of hearing the journeys of Donna Burns, Vivian Timmins and Jenny Blackbird during an 
evening of great food and laughter.  
 
In September Resound Music Licensing Company held the 6th Annual Re:Wind Music 
Festival in support of Anduhyaun and through this amazingly organized 3rd party 
fundraiser $10,839.00 was raised for Anduhyaun. 
 
In December, Anduhyaun’s Fundraising Committee was very successful in executing the 
2nd annual online Winter Campaign, raising a total of $13745.57. We would like to thank 
Gillian and Andre Dugas for securing a matching grant through Kiwanis Club Humber 
Kingsway and a donation from Etobicoke Rotary Club that was integral in the success of 
the campaign.   
 
We would specifically like to thank Unifor, Resound Music Licensing Company, 
Basketeers, the Dugas Family and our dedicated monthly donors for your unwavering 
support.  
 
I also wish to thank the hardworking members of the Fundraising Committee for your 
continued support, efforts and dedication. It has truly been my honour to work with each 
of you.  
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Scott Reaume 
Sharon R Clarke 
Simon Chamberlain 
Smaro Kamboureli 
Susan Dion 
Susan Feldman 
Tamara Meixer 
Tara Gregory, Wayne Whiteduck 
Teri Morrison 
Valeria Wakonig 
Vickie Hansen-Richardson 
Wayne Mitton 
Wendy Louis 
William Peterkin 
Yvonne M Catty
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Businesses and Organizations 
 
 
Aritzia 
BDO 
CBRE Limited 
CN Rail 
CRA 
David Suzuki Foundation 
Giving Tuesday Matching Donation 
GRI Inc. 
Greenwald Wealth Management of RBC 
Dominion Securities  
Home Depot Foundation 
Kingston Data & Credit Inc. 
Mensana Change Management Ltd. 

Music Canada 
Nagata Connez 
National Silicates 
Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP 
ReSound Music Licensing 
Socan 
Toronto Star Santa Claus Fund 
Unifor Local 112 
Unifor Ontario Regional Council Social 
Justice Fund 
IT Weapons Inc. 
ITW Consulting 
 

 

 

 

Gifts of Kindness 
 
 
Aritzia 
Cheryl Stoneburgh 
Christine M Mason 
Debbie Sipkema 
Dugas Family 
Elaine King 
Elizabeth Bowerman 
Etobicoke Rotary Club 
Ian Mackay 
Isabelle Kelly 
Jamie LeBlanc 
Jennifer Lennon 
Joanne Henry 

Joanne Kritzer 
Lily Chang 
Lush Queen West 
Meshanda Phillips 
Micah Rodrigues 
National Council of Jewish Women 
Peter Dawson's Class 
Resound Music Licensing 
Sarah Cavalluzzi 
Shirley Brant 
Susan Dion 
Tara Gregory, Wayne Whiteduck 
Yvonne M Catty 
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Winter Campaign 

 
Abigail De Niverville  
Adam Cheung  
Andre Dugas  
Andrew Johnson    
Brittney Kroiss  
Caitlin Campbell  
Denise Matchett  
Diane Granfield  
Diane Pacheco  
Ericka Brosseau  
Erin Cox  
Helen Sterghi  
Ian Mackay     
Jackie Lombardi  
James FitzGerald  
Jannies Le  
Jayson Rider  
Jeanine Orleans  
Jody Chan  

Judy Malcom  
Karen Lau  
Leslie Green  
Mara Eksteins  
Michelle Elzby    
Phillip Laffin, Shannon D'arcy  
Richard Marshall  
Rob Miller     
Sandra Rakowska  
Sheerin A Sheikh  
Sr Mary Ellen Francoeur  
Stacey McCool    
Star Nahwegahbo  
Steven Silverberg  
Tanya Janke  
Tara Gregory, Wayne Whiteduck  
Vicki CorHealth Ontario  
Victor Bartminas  
Visalakshi Kumar  
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Strawberry Moon 
 
Abby Eyres 
Academy of Lions 
Al Melynk 
Amber LaForme 
Andrew Manini 
Another Story Bookshop 
Anthony (unknown) 
April Hubbard 
Art Gallery of Ontario 
Black Creek Pioneer Village 
Black Rock Resort 
Blanche Meawassige 
Canadian Exhibition 
Casino Rama 
CN Tower 
CNE 
Deborah Brant 
Deborah Graham 
Debra Elaine Bell 
Derek George 
Dufflet Pastries 
Elaine King 
Family Afhair & Spa 
Fresh Restaurants 
Hilton Toronto 
Insomnia Café 
Insomnia Restaurant 
Jamie's Bakies 
Jannies Le 
Jay Niederhoffer 
Johl Rinquette 
Judy Malcom 
Karen Brant 
Karen Holmes 
Keg Restaurants 
Keurig 
Leah Avery 

Lisa Powell 
Lush Queen West 
Mandy (unknown) 
Maple Leafs Sports Entertainment 
Maria Lupoi 
Mariposa Cruises 
Maxine Noel 
Medieval Times 
Minh Le 
MLSE 
Nish Dish Catering 
Old Spaghetti Factory 
Rainbow Ridge Golf Club Manitoulin 
Island 
Robert Falby 
Robin Chenevert-Keays 
Royal Botanical Gardens 
Ruth Bartminas 
Ryszard Dobosz 
Scandinav Spa Blue Mountain 
Shannon D’arcy 
Shirley Brant 
Shoppers Drug Mart #845 
Spenta Mazkoori 
Suzanne Cinq-mars 
The Big Carrot 
The Keg Restaurants 
The Toronto Zoo 
TIFF Gives 
Toronto Zoo 
Trina Grover 
Turbo Cleaning 
Unifor Local 112 
Victor Bartimas 
Waasii Meawassige 
Willow Shores B&B Manitowaning 
Xtreme Couture

 
 
 
 
 

Special thanks and recognition to friends of Anduhyaun! 


